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Issue 15  Weekly Information Bulletin     Date: Friday 6 January 2023 

Catholic Life - This year we are focusing on ‘The Year of Sanctuary’.  
Termly theme: Peace 

Termly SJW Values – Eloquent and Truthful 
 

Dear Lord. As we begin this new spring term and year, we pray that we may be eloquent and truthful in all we do. May we 
use the parable of The Prodigal Son to know that God's love for us is unconditional. We pray for a year of peace for our 

school, our homes and our communities. Amen. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Saint John Wall Catholic School 

A Catholic School For All 

Mission Statement 

‘To educate each and every unique child in our care to hear  

and respond to what God calls them to be’ 

Important Dates to Note 

• Year 8 and Year 10 Assessment Week 
Monday 30 January 2023 
 

• Year 7 Transition Trip – Nechells Wellbeing Centre  
(10 Pupils)  
Tuesday 7 February 2023 - 9am to 12.30pm 

 

• Year 7 and 8 Girls Football Festival – King Edward Aston 
Wednesday 8 February 2023 – 9am to 1pm 

 

• Year 9 Retreat to Soli House (30 Pupils) 
Wednesday 15 February to Friday 17 February 2023 
(Leaving at 2pm arriving back at school at 4pm on Friday) 

 

• Year 10 Parents’ Afternoon + Invited Year 7, 8 & 9 
Thursday 16 February 2023 – 1.30pm to 3.30pm 

 

• Half Term 
Monday 20 February to Friday 24 February 2023 

 

• Year 11 Mock 2 
Week commencing 27 February 2023 

Welcome back and Happy New 

Year 

We welcome back all of our pupils and we wish you all a 

Happy New Year. 

Just a reminder that we expect all pupils to be in full 

school uniform each and every day. Our uniform policy 

is available on our school website under the ‘About Us’ 

drop-down menu then selecting ‘Policies’. 

 

 

Safety Notice 

We continue to work with the police supporting their 

initiatives to ensure that pupils are aware of any dangers 

and risk to their life and others. Therefore, we shall be 

spot checking pupils as well as searching whole year 

groups as appropriate over the academic year in line 

with our behaviour policy.  

By Mrs Crooks 
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Epiphany Mass 

On Thursday, we celebrated our whole school Epiphany 

Mass. Due to not having a Priest Chaplain and the COVID 

lockdown, we have been unable to gather as a school to 

celebrate Mass in 4 years. Father Gerry Lennon kindly 

returned to Saint John Wall to celebrate Mass with us. 

Father Gerry Lennon was our school chaplain for 22 

years and was very pleased to see how reverent and 

respectful our pupils were during the Masses.  

Epiphany celebrates the journey of the Three Wise Men 

(Magi) to the manger to bring their gifts to the baby 

Jesus. It also focuses on the first time Jesus is revealed 

to the world as the Son of God. The gifts of Gold, 

Frankincense and Myrrh highlight the prophecies 

foretold in the Old Testament regarding the Messiah. 

Father Gerry reminded us all about our own gifts that we 

can offer to God, we had the opportunity in Mass to 

reflect on these gifts. During the Mass, Mr Lloyd-Price 

explained what was happening at various important 

moments. This supports us in our mission as A Catholic 

School for All, ensuring that all people can fully 

participate in the Catholic Life of our school.  

Thank you to Mrs Ellis and Mr Lysaght for planning and 
leading our Mass. Well done to our readers - Emmanuel 
Ifeosame 10HAL, Laaiba Akhtar 10WIO, Darren Omali 
Okonkwo 10GOS and Gloria Osavbie Osazemwinde 
7JAS.  
 
A special mention for all our pupils who showed an 
excellent level of reverence and respect during the 
Mass.  
 
By Mr Lloyd-Price 



 
 
 
 

 
Oxhill Road 

Handsworth 

Birmingham 

B21 8HH 

0121 554 1825 enquiry@sjw.bham.sch.uk 

www.sjw.bham.sch.uk 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

W e s t  
B r o m w i c h

Sparx - Maths 

 

 

The first Sparx raffle was drawn the final week in December, with 
15 pupils winning a variety of prizes. The next draw will be done at 
the end of the Spring term, with the main prize being a new iPad. 
Keep working hard on your Sparx homework to increase your 
chances of winning.   

Well done to all the winners this time, and good luck to you all for 
April’s draw.  

Malika Rahman 11HIR  Navraj Sabharwal 11BRE 

Krista Liedeskrastine 8FOR  Mawra Hussain 9BRK 

Kemissa Ible 8PAW  Azailea Tweede 11BRE 

Bethany Goring 10GOS  Gloria Osazemwinde 7JAS 

Fatou Ndou 10GOS  Varlin Kaur 10HAR 

Faria Khan 10HEA  Samiya Muhumed 11BRE 

Armani Christie 11BAT  Christel Mjedi 9MCI 

Khadija Ceesay 10JON 

By Mr Simmons and the Maths Team 

 

Handsworth W e s t  
B r o m w i c h
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